
 
 

COURT TO REMAIN OPEN 
DURING GOVERNMENT SHUTDOWN 

 
Despite the government shutdown, the United States 
Bankruptcy Court for the Western District of Pennsylvania 
will remain open and continue operations pending further 
Order of the Court. Filings will continue to be accepted. 
Hearings and trials will proceed as scheduled.  For those 
cases where the United States is a party or where the 
government is a party in interest represented by counsel 
affected by the shutdown, the presiding judge shall retain 
discretion to determine whether to proceed with such 
matters, grant a continuance, or take other action.  
 
See Standing Order No. 25-211 Court Operations in the 
Absence of an Appropriation or Continuing Resolution 
 
 

Gregory L. Taddonio 
Chief United States Bankruptcy Judge 

 
 
 
September 30, 2025 
 
 
 

PU BLI C A N N OU N C EM EN T 
United States Bankruptcy Court for the Western District of Pennsylvania 

https://www.pawb.uscourts.gov/sites/default/files/staorders/so25-211.pdf
https://www.pawb.uscourts.gov/sites/default/files/staorders/so25-211.pdf
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